
 

靈 糧 堂 怡 文 中 學 
Ling Liang Church E Wun Secondary School 

電 話：2109 4000   傳 真：2109 4066 

Circular 2020/2021 No.099 

17th May, 2021 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

Arrangements for Resumption of Half-Day Face-to-Face Classes, Final Examination, 

Post-Exam Activities & End of Term Ceremony and Registration Day 

The Education Bureau (EDB) has announced that all secondary schools may fully resume 

face-to-face classes from May 24 (Monday). The classes will be conducted for a half day to 

prevent the risk of infectious diseases when students eat out. 

1) Arrangements for half-day face-to-face classes (May 24 – June 11) 

From May 24 (Monday), face-to-face classes will be fully resumed for a half day (8:15 am 

- 12:55 pm). During the above period, no online lessons will be arranged. Students should 

wear masks at all times, maintain social distancing and take their body temperature before 

going to school. Please fill in the temperature record form (Form A printed in School 

Handbook pgs.136-142) to safeguard the health of teachers and students. 

 May 28 (Friday) On the preparation day for the 15th Graduation Ceremony cum 

Candle-light Passing Ceremony, students will attend half-day 

face-to-face Friday’s classes. 

 May 29 (Saturday) The 15th Graduation Ceremony cum Candle-light Passing 

Ceremony will be held. Except for student helpers, other students 

do not need to attend the Graduation Ceremony. 

 May 31 (Monday) It is a school holiday following the Graduation Ceremony. 

 June 8 (Tuesday) Students are reminded that they will have Tuesday’s classes, not 

Wednesday’s classes as previously scheduled. 

 June 9 (Wednesday) The Staff Development Day originally scheduled will be held in 

the afternoon, so students will have Wednesday’s classes. 

 June 10 (Thursday) The Final Examinations are postponed and students will have 

Thursday’s classes. 

 June 11 (Friday) The Final Examinations are postponed and students will have 

Friday’s classes. 
 

2) The 15th Graduation Ceremony cum Candle-light Passing Ceremony 

The 15th Graduation Ceremony cum Candle-light Passing Ceremony will be held on May 

29 (Saturday) at the School Hall. May 31 (Monday) is a school holiday following the 

Graduation Ceremony. Students do not need to return to the School. 

3) Arrangements for the Staff Development Day (June 9) 

The Staff Development Day originally scheduled for June 9 will be held in the afternoon.. 

All students must return to school to attend face-to-face classes in the morning. 

4) Arrangements for the Final Examinations (June 15-25) 

In order to increase the number of school days for S.1- S.5 students, the final examinations 

will be postponed to June 15-25. During the examination period, all face-to-face and 

online classes will be suspended. Parents and students should take note of the 

arrangements in the coming school notice. 



 

5) Exam Papers Checking Days and Post-examination Activities 

The exam papers checking days of the Final Term Examinations will be held from June 28 

to June 30. To broaden the horizons of students and strengthen their generic skills during 

the post-examination period from July 2 to July 12, the School will organize a series of 

experiential learning activities. During this period, students will return to the School to take 

part in the activities. Parents and students should take note of the arrangements in the 

coming school notice. 

6) End of Term Ceremony and Registration Day 

The End of Term Ceremony and Registration Day will be held on July 13 (Tuesday). 

Students should arrive at the School as usual by 8:15 am. The dismissal time will be 12:00 

noon. Summer holiday will begin on July 14 and end on August 31. 

7) Leave of absence 

Students should attend all the above activities. For causal leave or sick leave, parents 

should contact the School by phone. 

8) The latest arrangements for classes 

The School will closely monitor the development of the pandemic and take note of the 

announcements from the Education Bureau. Parents should regularly check the messages 

on eClass Parent App for class arrangements. 

Should you have any enquiries, please contact class teachers on 2109 4000. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

______________________ 

Mr. Law Wai Man 

Principal 


